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Summer 2021 

Summer 2021 Undergraduate Research Education Program 

 Wood Hudson's virtual summer Undergraduate Research Education Program (UREP) is in full swing.  Eighteen students, 
four scientists (Dr. Larry Douglass, Dr. Ron Snyder, Professor Diane Gilb, and Dr. Julia Carter), and numerous guest speakers are 
busy and working through the 14 week program, which began May 10th and will last until August 11th. UREP was featured in a 
recent article in Northern Kentucky Tribune (https://www.nkytribune. com/2021/06/local-cancer-research-laboratory-survives-
pandemic-by-going-virtual-digital-microscopes-zoom-worked/) 
 Students are spending their Mondays, Tuesdays, and Wednesdays together (online) studying cancer biology, presenting 
chapters from the textbook Principles of Cancer Biology, and listening to guest speakers who are selected from the Wood Hudson 
Board of Trustees and other collaborators.  They are viewing virtual demonstrations of research techniques and presenting journal 
articles for discussion.  For their final projects, each student will design an experiment that addresses a Provocative Question from 
the National Institutes of Health, National Cancer Institute.  They will present written and oral reports on their projects.  This chal-
lenging program gives students the opportunity to learn and to think critically, and it prepares them to go far in careers in 
healthcare and scientific research (see page 2).  
 Wood Hudson has provided the Undergraduate Research Education Program (UREP) since 1982, and has trained nearly 
350 students in cancer research.  UREP serves men (46%) and women (54%).  42% of UREP students have gone on to become 
scientists or educators.  51% of UREP students have chosen medicine or healthcare.  The research experience helps in their stud-
ies, as well as when they apply to medical school, graduate school, or other advanced programs.  Wood Hudson Cancer Research 
Lab is providing hands-on research experience for tomorrowôs scientists and physicians through its Undergraduate Research Edu-
cation Program. 
 UREP students are paid for their time, and each student earns approximately $2,800 during the summer program.  We 
couldnôt provide this program without donors like you.  UREP is also funded through grants from PNC Charitable Trusts, the R.C. 
Durr Foundation, and the Chemed Foundation.  We thank these foundations for their support. 

Summer students 2021 pictured above: From Gatton Academy/WKU, Krupa Hegde, Sarisha Lohano; from University of Kentucky, Norman Chan; from Mt. 

St. Joseph University, Kimberly Holland, Michael Sundahl; and from Xavier University, Natasha Abro, Heidi Arth, Sarah Been, Laura Bennett, Jon Bernard, 

Ian Dissett, Olivia Jenkins, Andrew Lim, Jacob Lyons, Natalie Lyons, Hannah Russell, Julian Wiggins, and Zach Wilson 

Spring students 2021 not pictured (see page 7): From Thomas More University, Brianna Hoegermeyer, Anna Oliverio, and Angel Rapp  


